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                                   Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 5th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	October 5, 2010
	2:00 P.M.
	21st floor, 1 Ashburton Place 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Joe Bellil, Liz Casey, Paul Spooner, Denise Harvey, Jennifer James Price, Joe Tringali (via conference calling)

	Council members not in attendance
	Tony Williams

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Jean McGuire

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Jean McGuire called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m.  
1. Council organizational matters
Approval of Meeting Minutes

Paul Spooner made motions to approve both the general session and executive minutes from August.  The motions were seconded and passed unanimously. 
Consumer Focus Groups
Jack Boesen informed the council that the last focus group held at Options, Inc.  in Taunton Massachusetts was successful.  Paul Spooner attended the session.  Jack reported that both agency staff, as well as consumers at all of the sessions, stated they found the process a positive experience.  Jack is currently combining the data from all of the focus groups in preparation for the Council’s bi-annual report to the Governor and Legislature.
PCA Recognition Event

The event will take place on Wednesday, October 13th at the Statehouse. Jack reported that over 30 nominations were submitted, and the review committee was impressed with the length of service, experience and diversity of the PCAs nominated.  Council members reviewed the list of final nominees as well as a draft program for the event.  Jean suggested that state legislators representing the towns where the PCAs live, be invited to the event.

Open Meeting Law changes

Jack Boesen reported a delay in the hearings regarding remote participation. Paul Spooner suggests that the Council submit a letter to the Attorney General’s office recommending that this regulation be put in place.  Joe Bellil and Denise Harvey volunteered to compose the letter on behalf of the Council.
CY11 Council meeting schedule

Council members were provided with the proposed meeting schedule for 2011.  After a brief discussion, Paul Spooner asked the council to vote on accepting the proposed schedule.  Joe Bellil seconded the motion and it passed by unanimous vote.

Meeting with Secretary Bigby

Jean McGuire, Liz Casey, Paul Spooner and Joe Bellil reported on their meeting with Secretary Bigby.  The group provided Dr. Bigby with an update on council activities and initiatives currently underway.  The discussion included the Council’s current operating budget.  Paul and Liz reported they found Dr. Bigby very responsive to the Council’s work.
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory
Karen Langley provided the council with an updated report on the PCA Referral directory.  Improvements to the directory are being prepared and should be in place later this year.  Notification of the changes will be provided to PCAs and MassHealth along with additional new trainings for PCM staff on how to access and use the directory.
During the month of September, 206 new MassHealth consumer/employers accessed the directory, bringing the total number of employers using the database to approximately 1,900.  During the same month, 1,500 PCAs signed up on the directory bringing the total applications to 8,500.  Thirty additional PCM staff members were enrolled during this period.  Outreach efforts will continue with 4-5 planned training presentations in October.  Additionally, disability organizations will be invited to a presentation of the Directory in November.  A budget proposal including increased call center and support center activities will be submitted by RWR for review by the council at the December meeting.
PHCAST grant application

Jean McGuire informed the council that six states, including Massachusetts, received training grant awards for a period of three years. EOHHS will develop a statewide core-competency based curriculum for direct care providers.  Components of the curriculum will include a training program for home health aides as well as a PCA training program.  The importance of consumer direction will be emphasized in both courses.    
3. PCA program developments
Paid Time off benefits payments
Jack Boesen reported that the 2010 data files from the Fiscal Intermediaries were provided to the council as well as 1199SEIU.  Approximately 6,200 PCAs will be eligible to receive this year’s $1, 0000.00 allocation. 1199SEIU will provide John Garcia with the list of PCAs selected to receive the benefit by November 30th. 
4. Labor matters
1199SEIU

Rebecca Gutman announced that Veronica Turner is the new Executive Vice-President of 1199SEIU United Healthcare Workers East.  She will be present at the upcoming Paul Kahn Personal Care Attendant Award Service ceremony on October 13th and will be a representative on the Union’s labor bargaining committee.
Health Care Study Update

Jack Boesen reported that Paul Swoboda submitted his report to the Study Committee.  Representatives from ANF had some questions regarding the report.  A summary of responses was provided to ANF several weeks ago.   
Notice of intent to reopen negotiations

Jean informed the council that 1199SEIU has submitted a notice of their intent to reopen labor negotiations.  A copy of the letter will be provided to Council members.  
5.  Council Budget
Joe Bellil reviewed the current expenditure report with Council members.  
With no other general meeting business for discussion, Jean McGuire asked if there were any additional issues or questions to be addressed.  John Garcia asked if a letter would be mailed to consumer employers this year informing them of the planned PTO benefit.  Jean suggested a further discussion of whether or not a second notification is necessary.  

With no further business, Paul Spooner made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Joe Bellil seconded the motion, it was passed unanimously, and the general meeting adjourned at 3:05 p.m.    
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd









Tel.:  617-210-5715


� HYPERLINK "http://www.mass.gov/" ��www.mass.gov/�pca





DEVAL L. PATRICK


Governor





TIMOTHY P. MURRAY


Lieutenant Governor





JUDYANN BIGBY, M.D.


Secretary














